
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: Parliament's approval of the budget tables is evidence of
the council's confidence in the government's paths in the fields of

development and reconstruction.

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received the Prime Minister, His

Excellency Mohammed Shia' Al Sudani, and discussed political developments in Iraq and the

region. H.E. also reviewed the conditions and needs of the provinces they recently visited,

focusing on the requirements of local governments and citizens.

H.E. emphasized that the House of Parliament's approval of the budget schedules demonstrates

the council's confidence in the government's approach to development, reconstruction, and

service delivery.

Both His Eminence and His Excellency affirmed the importance of maintaining Iraq's openness to

its regional and international neighbors, and also welcomed the unanimous Security Council vote

to end the mandate of the UN mission in Iraq, underscoring the international community's belief

in Iraq's recovery and its return to its rightful position.

H.E. praised the government's efforts in completing service projects and His Excellency's

hands-on follow-ups, noting that these services have garnered public satisfaction with the

government, the supporting political powers, and the political system as a whole.

Additionally, H.E. commended the government's stance on supporting Gaza, emphasizing the need

to  stop  the  war,  provide  humanitarian  aid,  and  implement  international  resolutions  and

prevailing laws.


